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SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE DINNER 

 
Date:  Tuesday, March 1st 
 
Time:  4:30 – 6:00 PM 
 
Place:  G & M Caterers, 214 Cherry Street, Burlington 
 
Price:          $10.00 per person 
 
The Knights of Columbus of St. Katherine Drexel Parish, along with G&M Caterers, will 
be having a take-out Pancake Dinner on Shrove Tuesday with all proceeds going to St. 
Paul School Graduate and current Seminarian Kyle Holler as he continues his studies 
at St. Charles Borromeo Seminary in Philadelphia.  Last year the parish raised over 
$2,000.00 for Kyle! 

 
To place your order call John Lontz at (609) 239-1905 or email him at johnlontz@hotmail.com  by Sunday, February 
27th.  Please have exact cash for less handling when you pick up your order and all orders must be placed ahead of 
time.  No credit cards accepted. 

Catechist Formation 
UPDATED—The Art of Catechesis 

Methodology component for the "Certificate in Catechesis 

Location:  
St. Paul School 
250 James Street 
Burlington, NJ 08016 
 

Sessions will be held in the school cafeteria or 
library – inside the main entrance. 
 

Registration Info: 
Advance registration is required by email 
kdelprato@stkatharinedrexel-nj.org 
or call 609-386-1645, ext. 215 
 

Questions:  
Contact Kathleen Del Prato at  
kdelprato@stkatharinedrexel-nj.org 
or 609-386-1645, ext. 215 

Session 3: Tools & Practice 
Date: Tuesday, March 1, 2022 
Time: 6:00 – 8:00 pm 
 
Practical tips: How to access virtual 
content, crafts, music, books, videos, 
games, etc. 
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TAKE OUT SEAFOOD DINNERS 
 
During the Fridays in Lent G & M Caterers, located at 214 Cherry Street, 
Burlington, will have curbside pick-up dinners to benefit the Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul and the Knights of Columbus.  Orders can be picked up 
from 5:00—6:00 PM.  Call Terry Sherwood at (609) 387-0960 to place your 
order.  All orders MUST be placed by Wednesday, March 2nd to guarantee 
availability.  Please have exact cash for less handling when you pick up your 
order. 
 

The menu for Friday, March 4th: 
 

Pan Seared Salmon with Butter Parsley Potatoes,  
Fresh Green Beans, Roll and Butter - $20.00 

 
Fried Shrimp (12) with Waffle Fries, Coleslaw, Roll and Butter - $20.00 

 
New England Clam Chowder - $5.00 

 

Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 As we approach the season of Lent, Paul’s first letter to the Corinthians gives us a sneak peek 
of Easter, waiting for us on the other side: “Where, O death, is your victory? Where, O death, is your 
sting?” Paul’s conclusion, telling us to remain steadfast and devoted to the Lord’s work, could serve as 
a Lenten motto. The reading from Sirach provides a series of adages regarding discipline of the tongue, 
and of our speech. Maybe not a bad Lenten practice to observe. Even Jesus in Luke’s Gospel gets into 
the act, encouraging a cleansing of the heart (“A clean heart create for me, God” we will sing in Psalm 
51 during Lent), so that from the goodness of our heart we will bring good into the world. Of course, 
these insights from Sirach, Paul, and Luke serve us quite well year-round. What we truly do “in the 
Lord” is never done in vain. 
 

IS THIS ON THE TEST? 
 Today’s reading from Sirach reminds us not to praise others before they speak, “for it is then 
that people are tested.” Jesus, in Luke’s Gospel, takes it a step further, reminding us that we are also 
known by the fruit borne in our lives. It doesn’t take long to think of a person or group of people who 
speak beautiful, praiseworthy words, and yet their lives are unfruitful, or their lives outright contradict 
their speech. This is the class of people we call “hypocrites,” and it’s clear in all the Gospels that Jesus 
has no time for them. Our speech does test us, but the test is really to demonstrate that there is a connec-
tion between what we say and how we live. Expressed another way, this is the age-old discussion about 
faith and works. A truly deep-rooted faith will bear fruit in the works, in the actions of our lives. As 
happens so often in discipleship, we are dealing with the both/and, not either/or. 
 

TALKING HEARTS 
 As disciples who follow Jesus, we believe that we are following God’s very Word-made-
Flesh. The theological term for this is In-carn-ation, the “in-flesh-made” second person of the Trinity. 
As followers of the Word, our words are truly important. Our hearts and mouths are wired together, as 
Jesus tells us today: “from the fullness of the heart the mouth speaks.” This is yet another echo of the 
wisdom of Sirach: “Speech discloses the bent of a person’s heart.” Eventually, our words—and the oth-
er actions of our lives—will convey what is truly in our hearts. Perhaps the ultimate test of our disciple-
ship is not merely our words, or even our actions, but on a deeper level the test is whether or not others 
will find in us God’s word “in-flesh-made.” Our mission is to be the Word-made-flesh, in the flesh 
again in our own place and time. 
 

Today’s Readings: Sir 27:4–7; Ps 92:2–3, 13–14, 15–16; 1 Cor 15:54–58; Lk 6:39–45 
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GROUPS AND ORGANIZATIONS  
Normal Parish Group Meetings  

are suspended until further notice! 
ALTAR & ROSARY SOCIETY 

 The Altar & Rosary Society of St. Katharine Drexel 
will gather at All Saints Church for recitation of the 
Rosary at 8:30 AM followed by attendance at the 9:00 
AM Mass on the first Sunday of every month. All 
members are encouraged to attend. 
 The Society will meet on the Tuesday after the first 
Sunday at 7:00 PM at the Knights of Columbus Hall on 
E. Broad St., Burlington, NJ.  All members and anyone 
interested in joining may attend.  There will be no 
meetings during the months of January, February, July 
and August. 
 
 

YOUNG-AT-HEART CLUB 
 Members meet on the first Wednesday of every 
month at 1:00 PM at the Knights of Columbus Hall on E. 
Broad St., Burlington, NJ. Guest speakers and other 
points of interest for seniors are scheduled through the 
year. Various trips are also planned. See bulletin 
announcements for further information. Anyone over the 
age of 55 is invited to join the club. No meetings in 
January, February, July and August. 
 Members receive Communion at the 10:30 Mass at 
St. Paul’s Church on the second Sunday of every month. 
All members are encouraged to attend. 
 The Executive Board Committee meets the last 
Wednesday of every month at 9:00 AM SHARP in the 
Parish House (next to St. Paul’s Church). 
 

 
 
 

HOLY NAME SOCIETY 
 Recitation of the Rosary is held at All Saints Church 
on the Second Sunday of every month at 8:30 AM prior 
to the 9:00 AM Mass. All are welcome. 
 
 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 The Burlington Council serves The Parish of St. 
Katharine Drexel. Men of the parish past their 18th 
birthday are invited to contact any of these officers for 
more information about how to become a member and 
what the Knights are all about.  
Grand Knight: John Lontz (215) 292-8886  
Deputy Grand Knight: Mark Contratti (609) 658-2370 
Membership Director: Nick Flordeliza (609) 271-0436  
 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
 Our parish supports a St. Vincent de Paul Society 
that helps our community with a Food Pantry and those 
going through financial hardships. If you know of 
someone who is in need of their services, please 
encourage them to call the Society’s office at (609) 386-
3650 and leave a message. 
 The Society’s General meeting takes place at 7:00 
PM every third Tuesday of each month at their offices at 
the All Saints Annex.  

BULLETIN NOTICES 
 Announcements may be e-mailed, written or faxed to 
the Parish Office by 4:00 PM on Mondays or two weeks 
prior to the event announcement for publication. 
 
 

LAST WILL AND TESTAMENT 
 Please remember your parish in your last Will and 
Testament. You can be specific about how you want the 
endowment to be used, or you can leave it for general 
use in our school or church. This is a good way to have 
your good works continued. 
 

LAUREL HILL CEMETERY 
AND ST. PAUL MAUSOLEUM 

 There are a limited number of mausoleum crypts and 
niches still available. Contact the Parish Office for more 
information about in-ground cemetery plots or our 
mausoleum. 
 
 

INTERNAL OFFICE MAILBOX 
 If you are a group or organization leader or a part of 
our parish personnel, please remember to frequently 
come in to the Parish Office to pick up your mail from 
your mailbox. It is recommended to appoint someone 
from your group or organization to stop by the Parish 
Office on a regular basis as not to miss out on receiving 
important mailings, inter-office communications or phone 
messages.  Thank you for your cooperation and 
understanding. 
 
 

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
 When you are shopping or looking for a business, 
look to our advertiser pages and let them know that you 
saw their ad in our Sunday bulletin. And be sure to thank 
them for their support whether you are a new or long-time 
customer. 
 

 
 

NURSING HOME MINISTRY 
 Each week of the month our parish clergy and some 
members of our parish visit one of the nursing homes in 
the area to bring Holy Communion to the Catholic 
residents, pray the Rosary, and let them know we care. 
 If you would like to be a part of this ministry and 
would like to know what our visitation schedule is, please 
contact Fr. Jerome at (609) 386-0152/0163, ext. 213. 
 

 
OUR LADY MOTHER OF DIVINE MERCY 

PRAYER GROUP 
 Meets every Sun.in the Parish House at 7:00 PM. No 
meetings held July, Aug., Dec., Palm & Easter Sundays, 
or any other major holidays that fall on the weekend. 

If you or you know of someone who was abused as a 
minor by clergy or parish representative, you can report 
that abuse through the  Diocesan  ABUSE  HOTLINE:   
1-888-296-2965 or via e-mail at 
abuseline@dioceseoftrenton.org.  
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PARISH OFFICE & STAFF 
223 E. Union St., Burlington, NJ 08016 

(609) 386-0152 or (609) 386-0163 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday—Friday:  8:30 AM—4:00 PM 
Website: www.stkatharinedrexel-nj.org 
E-Mail: parish@stkatharinedrexel-nj.org 

 
 
Pastor:  Father Jerome Guld, ext. 213 
Parish Secretary/Cemeteries:  Eileen Korang, ext. 210 
Financial Secretary:  Eileen Kelly, ext. 211 
Mausoleum Secretary:  Kathy Drahuschak, ext. 212 
 
 
 

ST. PAUL SCHOOL 
250 James Street, Burlington, NJ 08016 

(609) 386-1645 
www.stpaulbrl.org  

Principal:  Mr. William Robbins 
Secretary:  Jen Stankiewicz, ext. 200 

 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Co-Ordinator: Kathleen Del Prato 

To register your children for Religious Education for 
Grades K-8, please call (609) 386-1645, ext. 215. 

Religious Education Offices and Classes are held at St. 
Paul School, 250 James Street, Burlington, NJ 08016. 

 
 

BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY 
 Our parish offers a Bereavement Ministry to assist 
families in preparing for a funeral Mass for their loved 
ones at either All Saints or St. Paul Churches. The parish 
will help the family choose readings and music to give the 
funeral Mass a more personal touch. Arrangements for 
funerals are taken care of through funeral directors who 
will, on your behalf, contact the parish to make the 
necessary arrangements. The parish will contact the 
family to arrange an appointment to meet and plan the 
funeral Mass. 
 
 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 The choir sings every Sunday.  If you are interested 
in joining the Music Ministry, please call our Music 
Director:  Roxanne Sumanga-Ferguson at (609) 386-
0152/0163 to leave a message or email at 
MusicMinistrySKD@gmail.com.   

NEW PARISHIONERS 
 Families need to be registered in the Parish before 
registering for St. Paul School or Religious Education. 
Registration can be made at the Parish Office, located at 
223 E. Union St., Burlington, NJ 08016, Monday through 
Friday, 8:30 AM—4:00 PM (Closed 12 Noon—1:00 PM). 
 
 
 

MOVING 
 If you are moving out of the Parish area or to a new 
address within the Parish, please call the Parish Office. 
 
 
 

SICK OR HOMEBOUND 
 Please call the Parish Office to notify clergy of 
hospitalization and to receive the Sacrament of the Sick,  
Holy Eucharist or Reconciliation. 
 In serious illness, please call the Rectory by calling 
(609) 387-8191, day or night.  Please leave a message. 
 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 Plans for marriage should be made one year in 
advance of the wedding date.  This ruling is in 
accordance with the common policy of the Diocese of 
Trenton.  Couples are required to attend either Pre-Cana 
or Engaged Encounter. Details and arrangements are to 
be made through the Pastor, Parochial Vicar, or one of 
the Deacons. 
 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
 Baptism for parishioners take place on the second 
Sunday of every month at St. Paul Church, 223 E. Union 
St., Burlington, NJ 08016. A Baptismal Preparation class 
is required for parents and godparents the Thursday night 
before the Baptism. This class is held at 7:00 PM at St. 
Paul Church. 
 Please contact the Parish Secretary to make 
arrangements. 
 
 
 

GODPARENTS 
 Only one godparent is required for Baptism. If two 
are chosen, one must be male and one female. A 
godparent must be a practicing Roman Catholic 
(baptized, confirmed), attending Mass regularly on 
Sundays and Holy Days, at least 16 years of age, and in 
good standing with the Church (including married in the 
Church if they are married). A baptized non-Catholic 
Christian may be chosen as a “Christian witness” 
provided there is one Catholic godparent. A former 
Catholic may not serve as either a godparent or Christian 
witness. Godparents will be required to submit a 
Certificate of Eligibility from their parish prior to the child’s 
Baptism.  

PARISH INFORMATION 

PLEASE BE COURTEOUS TO REMEMBER TO SHUT 
OFF ALL CELL PHONES BEFORE ENTERING 

CHURCH.  THANK YOU. 


